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GHRA – Meeting

Date : 

28th January 2012  10.30am Start (Finish 11.40am)

Venue :
Village Hall

Minutes

John Poulten – Chairman   

Paul Withams – Secretary
Denys and Lindi Strich - Treasurer

John Poulten welcomed everyone including guests : 

· John Hall (Mayor of Frinton & Walton)

· Robert Bucke (Cllr at F&WTC)

· Robert Diss (PCSO)

· Diane Steadman (Frinton Support Line)

Item 1 - Apologies for absence

Judith & Brian Little, Roger Freyer, Mr & Mrs Ray Smith, Sylvia Nicoll, Chris Keston.
Item 2 - Mins from the last meeting  (1st October 2011), were approved.

Item 3 - Matters arising from the last meeting :

· An update had already been provided by John Poulten in the latest edition of Village Voice (published this week).
· No one had any related questions to ask.    
Item 4 – Planning

Dementia home : An application to increase the density of housing at the Dementia home under construction in Main road has been rejected by F&WTC.  It has been referred to TDC, where it is likely to be approved.

Alan Large suggested that this type of inappropriate development was one of reasons the association was formed – and encouraged residents to write to TDC planning and lodge an objection.  Alan also suggested that residents should attend the council meeting in person, to ensure the strength of feeling was recognised.

Robert Bucke agreed to advise the GHRA of the date & time of the Tendring District Council meeting.

Residents are encouraged to write / email TDC to lodge their concern over the 50% increase in units being built on the site.

Malcolm Graham observed that vehicles attending the site for the developers (BTI) were frequently depositing muck onto Main Road.  

Robert Bucke  advised that he would obtain a phone number for the site manager and suggested the complaint be logged with the site manager as well as Essex County Council and TDC as this was a breach of a planning condition.

Local Development Framework : The Mayor, John Hall advised that the results of the LDF consultation should. be made available later this year ; this incudes proposals for development at the 4 Great Holland locations discussed in October. 

F&WTC are also preparing their own district plan which should be published soon.
Item 5 – PCSO Report

PCSO Robert Diss provided an update on reports from 1st October 2011 to 27th January 2012, covering:
· Road Traffic Incidents (4 incidents)

· Reported Crime  (7 incidents)

· Other Matters (4 incidents)

Copies of the report were provided to attendees of the meeting and will be published separately in the Village Voice magazine.

PCSO Diss highlighted the risk that Walton Police station may be disposed of and cease to be an operational base for officers.
He advised that a period of consultation was currently underway and urged residents to lodge their views via the Essex Police web site OR in writing, care of Sgt Gerrard at Walton Police Station.

Robert Bucke advised that the closure of Walton station and move of resources to Thorpe,  was being challenged – not least of all as this would seem to contravene the Policing contract for which F&WTC contribute £137,000 per annum. 

Speed Watch - Robert Bucke advised that he was waiting for the Police Authority to approve Little Clacton Rd. as an acceptable site to operate the local Speed Watch monitoring.

He advised that the sites already operational around the area had proven successful, with, on average, 6 to 8 speeding vehicles being detected per session.

Any resident interested in volunteering for Speed Watch should contact PCSO Diss on the PCSO phone number: 07850 631017  or Cllr Robert Bucke at F&WTC.

A resident suggested that Pork Lane is at times used as part of a ‘circuit’ by drivers racing around Pork Lane, Kirby rd and Main Road ; suggesting this to be worse in the summer, immediately after the broadcast of an episode of the BBC television programme ‘Top Gear’! 

PCSO Diss made a suitable note.

A reminder : 
Anything suspicious should be reported to the PCSO on 
07850 631017 or if urgent, dial 999
Item 6 – Treasurer’s Report

Denys Strich advised that the financial position as at year ending Dec 2011 was:

Held at Bank :   
£2,638.78 

Cash held
  
£     14.78 

Less Uncleard cqs     (£     10.59)

Total reserves : 
£2,642.97

The year closed with 99 of the 408 households having paid their subscription.

Denys reminded residents that annual subs (£2 per person or £4 family) can be dropped into The Warren, Church Lane OR a Standing Order set up with their Bank (again, S.O. mandate forms are available from the Warren.)

Item 7 - Frinton Local Support Line : 0845 234 0012

Diane Steadman presented details of this free local service to provide non-urgent assistance to residents..

The volunteers provide access to a database of tradesmen who have provided two references and completed a Police CRB check.


The service does not solve a caller’s problem, but attempts to provide access to those who may be able to assist.

Leaflets were made available to residents, in case they had mis-placed the leaflet previously delivered to each household.  

Item 8 – AOB 
Street Distributor for Manor Road.

Peter Fairbother has resigned from his role as Street Representative /distributor for Manor Rd.  John Poulten acknowledged that years of service Peter had provided, having been the representative since the inception of the GHRA.

Wendy Drake kindly offered to fill the vacancy and become the new representative for Manor Rd.

Christmas Social - 8th December 2012.

Tom Sandy presented information surrounding a social event planned for the village, similar to the successful Christmas gathering held in 2010.

A show of hands confirmed the feeling that it was a good idea.

Tom advised that he and Sandra Mooney would be organising the event which plans to incorporate a quiz, food and music.  Tom welcomed volunteers and ideas.

Village Hall Cupola : 

Tom Sandy referred to a report which he had published in latest edition of Village Voice, which outlined the options surrounding the repair of the Village Hall roof and at an additional cost of up to £4,000 the possible reinstatement of the roof top cupola.

A show of hands confirmed that a significant number of residents felt the Cupola should be replaced – however when people were reminded that this required funding, the majority changed their mind and voted against.

After a lengthy discussion, it was suggested that the best option could be to repair the roof which has been prone to leaks and consider reinstating the cupola at a future point in time (once the necessary funds had been raised).

Paul Withams suggested that rather than attempting to raise funds over an extended period of time, the required £4,000 could be raised via a group of generous donors within the village, especially if the Hall (a registered charity) arranged to take part in the Gift Aid scheme.

Any residents who felt they would be willing to make such a contribution, was invited to contact Paul.

Residents were advised that the Village Hall Committee were meeting on Saturday 4th February (in Village Hall, Manor Rd), when the decision as to how to proceed will be taken.

Robert Bucke suggested that the Council Heritage Officer be invited, as this may provide additional support to the reinstatement.

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
Sandra Mooney advised the residents that a BBQ and Barn dance had been arranged to celebrate the Jubilee on 3rd June 2012.

Tickets are available at £5 each (further details available in Village Voice).

A vote was taken, which agreed to the donation of £100 to the event.

Sandra advised that local businesses were being approached for sponsorship - which enabled the ticket price to be kept to a very reasonable level.

Westbury Road Junction

Albert Crispin asked whether it would be possible to erect a convex road traffic mirror opposite Westbury road – to improve the visibility of traffic in Main road.

It was suggested that Mr Crispin write to Essex County Council Highways (details on the EEC Website).

It was also suggested that the Grt Holland Councillor, Chris Keston, be approached to sponsor the matter with F&WTC.

Frinton Cinema

Robert Bucke acknowledged the continued success of the Local Cinema.  He reminded Residents that tickets were available at Caxton Books (who were now running the event as a commercial venture.) The next showing would be Tinker,Tailor,Soldier,Spy on 11th February
Thanks:

The meeting thanked Karen Withams for providing and serving the refreshments at the GHRA meeting.  Donations raised appx £7.50, which have been added to the GHRA funds.

Next Meeting ; 

GHRA AGM – To be held on 26th May 2012, at 10.30am.  

The residents voted to hold the meeting at the Village Hall, Manor Road.

Paul Withams

Hon. Secretary, GHRA
